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Warm American Hospitality for Dr. John
By the time you read this, Dr. John will be back home in South 
Sudan. Thank you so much for the warm hospitality of so many 
Christians across the United States. During his nearly three months 
stay we visited 20 churches, one school group and several lunches 
or dinners, International Conference on Missions, and an IDES 
meeting in 14 states. God was gracious to us as we travelled well 
over 6,000 miles plus an airline flight to the Pacific Northwest. We 
are disappointed that we were not able to see more Christians while 
Dr. John was visiting. Next time…

Generosity Fuels SSAM Constructions
Just as Dr. John arrived, in the US, FAME (Indianapolis, 
IN) sent $23,500 for an addition onto the Malek Christian 
Hospital. Construction will begin soon. Another lady blessed 
SSAM with funds to build a church building in Pananthony. 
God is so good!

Thanks to Bev & Dale for the care and for making me feel at home. My days 
away from my family were made much shorter than I thought because of 
them. I have so many new things to learn and experienced through their 
generosity, patient, love and kindness. I can never repay but to carry along in 
my heart. In as much as I wanted to be back to South Sudan to see my family, 
we have shared so much in common and we were almost used to each other 
already. I leave you love and blessings in Lord’s Mighty name! Amen! 

Brothers and Sisters in Christ!
Brothers & Sisters in Christ across the Christian Churches & Churches of Christ:
For those we have met, fellowship, chats or talked, 
ate a meal with or even lived together at your 
peaceful homes, or those precious gifts given me 
and my family, may the blessings and Kingdom of 
our Lord Jesus Christ come upon you.

There are no more words left in me that describe 
your love, kindness and hospitality. I am blessed 
to say that this kind of fellowship has been 
my taste of a contagious and lasting love in 
Christ during my visit to United States between 
September 15 and December 07, 2022. This 
kind of feeling can only come from God. The 
Bible tells us that there is happiness for those 
who trust in God (Psalm 34). Indeed, I left my son behind with a broken thigh and through prayers, I am 
glad to inform you that he was able to walk straight again after 12 weeks. You prayed for my visa and it 
was provided through His merciful gift. My spiritual retreat is a thing of the Lord. I am overjoyed in the 
Lord with all we received from you. Thank you.

From Minneapolis St. Paul International Airport when I saw Bev coming out of the car with Dale it was like 
a homecoming. The excitement on their face about my safe arrival was obvious. As we drove away from 
Minneapolis St. Paul International Airport, one thing stood out, the network of roads, the lakes, the green and 
colorful trees of Minnesota (now, cold, snowing and dry frames of trees), the bridge over Mississippi river and 
Then the farms (corns and soybeans), an amazing scene. I have never seen something large like that for 
corns/beans before.

I continue to be amazed and left wondering at shopping malls, restaurants, homes, schools, churches name 
them. Thanking God of Bev & Dale for being such wonderful sister and a brother in Christ. I have never been 
hesitant to ask and I always get my answers back with kindness and comfort.

Not so much time, but met, spoke and relate to so many brothers and sisters on our way to and from the 
churches in various states; the state of Minnesota, Iowa, Nebraska, Colorado, Wyoming, South Dakota, 
Oregon, Indiana, Kansas, Missouri, Ohio, and others which I cannot differentiate. I have been to many 
homes most of our visit. The welcoming prayers, the meals, the chats, the testimonies we shared among one 
another were amazing. I wished I could readout the names in pair and couple of families that I have shared 
homes with but our Lord has their name registered in the book of life. I only have to say thank you for an 
overwhelming hospitality and generosity accorded to us during our visit to your homes and to your churches. 
God bless you.

Wow! How amazing I felt. I felt like I have visited everywhere in 
the USA. 10 years ago (May 2012), Paul Douglass (at his about (85 
years old) was in Nairobi. Since then he is never seen coming back 
to Africa. I got no idea what to tell him, where to begin, what does 
he remember? Who knew from South Sudan that Paul continues to 
drive a car. He welcomed us to his house at Gresham, OR and made 
me a hot cup of coffee. No words would describe the joy we felt after 
greetings full of long hugs and smiles. I still feel the Paul Douglass 
in him that we call “father Paul” by many South Sudanese. To my 
surprise, Paul still carries with him around his surrounding a volcanic 
stone he collected 20 years ago from Malek-Alel (the village bear the 
stone name). We love Paul. We love the service God called him for 
in Sudan about 35 years ago. Everything about Paul is about South 
Sudan and the people of God in the States. God bless him. Is it not 
wonderful how God work? The connection. The unity. The care. The 
love and the leadership that he provides for the nourishment of His 
flocks. Sister Bev and Brother Dale did so very well. It was great that 

even without proper preparation of my trip, we were able to see in persons many of you who by faith in the 
name of our Lord Jesus Christ have been a huge support in prayers and in all finances that have support a 
ministry that has started as two men meeting in Khartoum Sudan (a land that was declared Islamic state) to 
the today’s multitudes of congregations in a newly found home to people who suffered religious oppression 
for over 30 years. And now the compassion is undescriptive with profound impacts. Thank you.

FOURTH QUARTER 2022FOURTH QUARTER 2022

PRAYER REQUESTS and PRAISES
•  That the team will be able to established multi-ethnic campus classes at the 
property secured at Capitol Juba in the year 2023. A block making machine and 
supporting funds is required to construct classrooms and dormitories for students 

who will be selected from different villages/cities in different states during 
recruitment process.

•  Food and medical supply as team struggle to contain disease outbreaks 
and hunger due to state-wide torrential rains that has caused flooding in 

Northern Bahr el Ghazal and Upper Nile regions this year which ravage crops and 
destroy homes.

•  Continue support to Aweil Bible College and church planting ministry so that new evangelists are 
trained for new churches.

•  Continue praying for ABC Principal who have requested prayers because he is not feeling well.

•  Praying for more partners and contributors as we plan to expand the mission across South 
Sudan through upcoming bible classes in Juba.

•  Faith, growth and God’s guidance for 1421 new converts since January—November 2022.
• Praying for health of all our volunteers working at the ABC, MCH, Mobile, and 35 churches.

Paul Douglass and Dr. John at Oregon City Falls

Overlooking the Columbia River Gorge

Dr. John with Bev’s grandchildren, Whitewater State Park MNDr. John with Bev’s grandchildren, Whitewater State Park MN

Riding for the first time

Northland Christian Church, Kansas City MO First time experiencing snow

Lunch in Vancouver WA
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Celebrating Over 30 Years of Service  
to the People of South Sudan

	 Our History
The South Sudan African Mission 
began in 1988 when IDES 

(International Disaster Emergency 
Service) of Noblesville, IN sent 
Paul and Marilyn Douglass to 
Khartoum, Sudan.

IDES had sent a mobile workshop to Sudan to repair hospital 
equipment but no one in the country was trained to operate 
the equipment. Because of Paul’s abilities and his Master 
of Science degree, he was accepted by the Sudanese 

government to teach the native men to use the mobile workshop.
One of the young men working with Paul was Yournew, a well-known and greatly 
respected man of the Dinka tribe of South Sudan. Through the teaching and 
example of Paul and Marilyn, Yournew was baptized into Christ.  
As a result of South Sudan African Mission, Aweil Bible College was founded and 
in 2007 with eighteen in the first graduating class.  To date there has been over 
75 graduates. The Malek Christian Hospital, funded by SSAM, opened their doors 
in October 2009.  

Bev Douglass Meyer, daughter of Paul and the late Marilyn Douglass began working with the South Sudan 
African Mission in 2009.  Paul retired from SSAM in 2012 and Steve Holsinger was appointed Director of 
Operations by the SSAM board and Bev as Director of Communications.

South Sudan African Mission’s board of directors includes Bev Douglass Meyer 
(Executive Director), Wayne Rowe (Chairman of the Board), Phil Sheldon (Vice 
President), Tom Santillanes (Treasurer), Archie Word, Jr. (Secretary), Stan 
Davis and David Barber. The In-Country Board of Directors include, Dr. John, 
Yournew, Angelo, Joseph, Daniel, Anthony and Ezra. 

Mission Statement
Equipping leaders, establishing New Testament Churches  
and extending compassion to South Sudan.

Dr. John with Paul Douglass – 2022Dr. John with Paul Douglass – 2022
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South Sudan African Mission 
PO Box 8396 

Rochester, MN 55903

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

CURRENT NEEDS:
A gift by credit card is the convenient 
way to give, please visit our website  
to donate online:
www.southsudanafricanmission.orgwww.southsudanafricanmission.org

You can also send a check, payable to:
South Sudan African Mission  
PO Box 8396, Rochester, MN 55903

How Can I Help?
PRAY for Bev Douglass Meyer as she works with the new evangelists 
and the Sudanese people to spread the Gospel in Sudan...

Thank youThank youThank you

Jan 24 – Feb. 3, 2023 
Trip to South Sudan

 Where Will  
 SSAM Be?

Multnomah Falls Westside Christian Church, Roseburg OR

Bev and Dr. John present the SSAM booth at ICOM
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